
 

 

Fourth Quarter Report 2024 

 

March 24, 2025 

I want to start by thanking God for His faithfulness. Many of you know Cave City was hit by a 

tornado on Friday night the 14th. The first thing I found in our yard on Saturday was one of our 

Thanksgiving signs that said thankful and I certainly am. No one in Cave City was seriously 

injured. There was some damage to our house and the First Baptist building took some damage, 

but we are doing well. The response to and help in Cave City has been tremendous but we ask 

for your continued prayers as we rebuild. 

Grace MBC received the fourth quarter funds in the amount of $39,649.96 to go toward their 

parking lot expansion at the MBSF center in Jonesboro. My wife handed me four pennies right 

before the presentation to make the offering $39,650. I’m grateful for the work being done 

there. Continue to lift them up in prayer. 

 The first quarter will be going to Clovis, New Mexico. The quarter will go to help with their 

building project. New classrooms have been added as well as a newly expanded fellowship hall. 

A sanctuary expansion plan is now in the works. Remember Bro. Danny Kennedy as he and his 

family work there and Bro. Dale Crumby and Flippo Chapel in Pleasant Plains as they support 

this work. The second quarter will be split between the children’s home in Texarkana and 

Beautiful Hope in Springdale. Bro. Joel Hernandez is at Beautiful Hope and Bro. Daniel Clark is 

the pastor of the sending church El Dorado MBC in El Dorado.  

Let me thank you again for your support for ASMP. I would love to set up an appointment to 

give a more detailed report.  

 

In Christ, 

Jeff Neeley 
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